
1st Tuesdays - Public Works Committee  

Jeff Morris - Chairman, Minnie Bommer, Danny Wallace 
 

2nd Tuesdays - General Welfare and Public Relations Committee 

Minnie Bommer - Chairwoman, Keith Phelps, C.H. Sullivan 
 

3rd Tuesdays - Finance and Administration Committee 

C.H. Sullivan - Chairman, All Aldermen/Alderwomen attend 
 

4th Tuesdays - Public Safety Committee 

Keith Phelps - Chairman, C.H. Sullivan, Johnetta Yarbrough 

All regularly scheduled committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference Room at 

Covington City Hall at 200 W. Washington St.  All Board of Mayor and Aldermen meetings are held 

on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor 

at Covington City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and agendas can be 

found by visiting www.covingtontn.com. 

You may contact your   

Alderman/Alderwoman by  

clicking on the email links below. 

District 1 Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough  1122jwyatt@gmail.com 

  Alderwoman Minnie Bommer  alderwomandist1@gmail.com 

 

District 2 Alderman Jeff Morris   aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   

  Alderman Keith Phelps   kphelps@jamiesonandfisher.com 

 

District 3 Alderman C.H. Sullivan   aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  

  Alderman Danny Wallace   aldermanwallace@gmail.com 
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Finance and Administration Committee Meeting – 9/15/20 

Present via Virtual Meeting – Chairman CH Sullivan, Alderman Keith Phelps, Alderwoman Minnie 

Bommer, Alderman Danny Wallace, Alderwoman Johnetta Yarbrough, Alderman Jeff Morris, Mayor 

Justin Hanson, Tina Dunn, Rebecca Ray, Joseph Mack 
 

Discussion on City of Covington Code/Charter – Department Head Dismissal 

- Need to make the process uniform  

- Alderman Phelps stated that the Mayor needs to make recommendation on hiring and firing 

and the Board approves, put in form of a motion, 2nd, discussion 

o Ratification is established in language in the charter 

o Language becomes more concrete in Charter, more permanent 

o Roll call, motion carries 
 

Discussion on sale of city property – East Pleasant & N. Main St. 

- Director Mack discussed with Kelvyn Thomas and he is considering purchase or lease of the N. 

Main building. 

- Any sale contract needs to include language that the City has use of the restrooms  

- Alderman Phelps is not sure that language can be put into a sales contract 

- Kelvyn and Lisa Thomas joined meeting and are interested in obtaining building, but they are 

concerned about the restroom issue.  The Thomases would want to purchase and not lease 

- Discussed tax appraisal of approximately $15,000 

- This discussion is going to be tabled until October 

- Motion was made to sell property and give Thomases first right of refusal, 2nd, discussion, Al-

derman Phelps cannot support motion until we resolve the restroom issue, roll call, 2 ayes, 4 

nays, motion does not pass. 

- Motion made to pursue selling property to parties that show interest, and finding a solution to 

restroom issue, 2nd, roll call, 5 ayes, 1 nay, motion passes 

- Chairman Sullivan asked the Thomases to bring back a figure to the October meeting 

- Discussed East Pleasant and how to go about selling 

- Director Fisher stated that there has to be some inspections and repairs before we can move 

forward with sale 

- Motion made to move ahead with sale of E. Pleasant property and getting Requests for Pro-

posals to realtors, 2nd, discussion, roll call, so moved.   
 

Contract for venture Auctions – for approval 

- Regarding the sale of surplus property, not real estate 

- Director Dunn contacted MTAS (Municipal Technical Advisory Service) and they stated that we 

need to get a contract approved for the new auction company 

- Discussed using local company versus govdeals.com 

- Motion made to accept contract from Venture Auctions, 2nd, discussion, roll call, so moved 

 

There being no further business, meeting adjourned 



Come have 

Coffee with the Mayor 

Tuesday, September 22nd  

7:30 - 9:00 a.m. 

It was an honor Friday for Mayor Hanson to present a 

proclamation to Mrs. Theta Rone recognizing this as 

"Constitution Week" here in the City of Covington. 

While we didn't have our annual recognition ceremony 

due to COVID-19, Mrs. Rone and others from the River 

City Chapter DAR, Millington, TN have provided infor-

mation about our Constitution at the Tipton County 

Public Library. Thursday marked the 233rd anniversary 

of the formation and signing of our nation's founding 

document. It is Mayor Hanson's honor and privilege to 

continue to abide by his oath of preserving, protecting, 

and defending our founding principles.  



COVID DRIVE-THRU TESTING TIMES HAVE CHANGED! 

Monday-Friday, 8:00am-Noon 

The drive-up COVID-19 testing site at the  

Tipton County Health Department will be giv-

ing FREE tests Monday - Friday, 8:00 a.m.- 

Noon.  The Tennessee National Guard is on 

hand to administer the tests.  You can drive 

through and get your free test regardless of 

symptoms.  Tipton County Health Department 

is located at 4700 Mueller Brass Rd. 
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Tipton County Executive Jeff Huffman has announced, per 

the authority granted to county mayors by Gov. Bill Lee, a 

mask mandate for Tipton County that began on August 4th 

and will continue  through 11:59 pm Wednesday,  

September 30th.  To read the complete order, CLICK HERE. 

Masks Required at Tipton County Schools 

After discussions with County Executive Jeff Huffman as well  

as updated recommendations from the Health Department,  

LeBonheur, and the UT HSC, Tipton County Board of Education 

agrees that a mandatory mask requirement is the appropriate 

next step to slow the spread of COVID-19.  Our hope is that the 

mask requirement and other safety protocols such as social  

distancing will help keep schools open for learning. 

MANDATORY MASKS IN 

TIPTON COUNTY 

The Tennessee Pledge was developed by Governor Lee, the Unified 
Command Group (UCG) and Tennessee’s Economic Recovery Group 
(ERG) with input from health experts, state and local partners and 
business and industry leaders. It includes specific recommendations 
which enable most businesses to reopen responsibly without the 
burden of heavy mandates. This will be a gradual process, with room 
to adjust as data is evaluated. For links to all of Governor Lee’s 
guidelines, please visit our website at www.covingtontn.com. 

https://www.tiptonco.com/news_detail_T34_R819.php
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COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 

 

Stay up to date on upcoming 

events at the Civic Center!   

 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

The City of Covington is a proud partner with Public 
Entity Partners (formerly the Tennessee Municipal 
League Pool). On Wednesday, Recorder-Treasurer Tina 
Dunn was presented a plaque celebrating Covington's 
40 years of membership with Public Entity Partners 
(PEP). Presenting the plaque was L to R: Debbie Yeager 
(PEP), Ms. Dunn, and Celeste Taylor (PEP). Longtime 
Recorder-Treasurer and former Alderman Jere Hadley 
was instrumental in the city's joining this agency, which 
provides our risk management products and services, 
expert claims administration, and comprehensive in-
surance options.  

Recently, the City of Covington purchased 
misting units in response to the COVID-19 
pandemic. The units - delivered Thursday - 
produce a sanitizing mist that will be used 
in all of our city buildings and vehicles.  

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html








CLICK HERE FOR REGISTRATION  

AND SPONSOR INFO! 

https://www.covington-tiptoncochamber.com/events/details/25th-annual-heritage-festival-225
https://www.covington-tiptoncochamber.com/events/details/industrial-appreciation-golf-tournament-281
https://www.covington-tiptoncochamber.com/events/details/industrial-appreciation-golf-tournament-281




Parent Support Group  
 

You are invited to attend our first support group for parents who lost a child to a 
drug overdose. This initial meeting will help decide our mission and purpose. 

When: Tuesday, September 22,2020 

Where: 71 Beaver Rd, Munford (Strickland Construction Building) 

Time:  6:30 pm 

Or you can join by Zoom clicking HERE.  For additional information contact Susan 
Hatfield at  shatfield905@gmail.com 
 

Please bring a mask if needed for social distancing purposes, if attending in person. 

Hey Eagle Nation! The last day to register to vote is October 5, which is fast  

approaching. Dyersburg State is committed to ask every student to register to vote. 

We are hosting drive up voter registration rallies on September 22 and October 5  

at the Dyersburg Campus and the Jimmy Naifeh Center at Tipton County. We will  

be registering students and community members from 12-2 p.m. 
 

For more information please contact Erin Smith at 901-475-3316 or 

ecsmith@dscc.edu or Stephen Thomas at 901-286-3332 or sthomas@dscc.edu. 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/85960175152?pwd=d0g0dTVTd2RreDhGOVFBM3BCS3UxQT09
mailto:shatfield905@gmail.com
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